
Dear All. 
 
There is an unconfirmed rumor our county now has 8 positive COVID-19 cases. 
 
No credible news entity has confirmed this thus far. 
 
Here's the rub: You have a county website which purports to provide  
current COVID-19 news. 
 
And yet up to date news is not being provided. 
 
County COVID-19 website news needs to be updated DAILY. Providing news of: 
 
#of tests (Woefully low at last reading at merely 250). 
 
# of Positives 
 
# of negatives 
 
# of pending. 
 
Patients recovered. 
 
Other patients status. ETC. 
 
We have a county with a population of almost 90,000 souls. According to  
the latest County reporting, we've had but 250 +or- tests. 
 
In short, we have no idea from this extremely limited testing data what  
the current, real, infection rate for Mendocino County is. 
 
County government has to be at the forefront of disseminating accurate  
data, I.E. News and Information about this prospective plague. 
 
Therefore, the County's website needs to, and should, post the  
aforementioned updated data DAILY on its website. 
 
DAILY, folks/ What prevents this happening? 
 
Where are our tests? 
 
Where is our County Health Officer? 
 
We have been leading on shelter in place. Let's not fumble the testing  
ball now. 
 
Thanks for your time and consideration. 
 
Lee 
 
PS: Just get it done for the ease and presence of mind for your  
constituents 
 


